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Parent and Carer 


Induction Information








Information we hold 


Any contact we have with you or your child will be held securely in your child’s personal file.  


This file contains:	


A copy of your referral and contact details


Any correspondence/letters we have sent you


Any reports you have given permission to be shared with us (e.g. CDC, SALT)


The initial visit information you shared on our first meeting


A copy of your child’s targets / IEP and next steps in learning


Notes on child activities,  learning, observations and parental discussions during our visits


Record of attendance / engagement with the service. 


Any other necessary information e.g. Child Planning Meeting Minutes etc.


Please Note:  File information and child progress will be shared with you as part of your planned target/termly review.  You are welcome however to make arrangements to access your child’s file at any point by speaking to your child’s key worker or contacting the PSHTS direct.


Confidentiality Statement 


Please note that all discussions between parent/carer and PSHTS including any information presented by a partner agency will be dealt with in the utmost confidence.  Information is only shared amongst other appropriate staff with the permission of the individual parent/carer concerned (with the exception of information relating to child protection).


Child Protection  


As part of our commitment to child safety and well-being the PSHTS follows the Child Protection Guidelines outlined in the Edinburgh and Lothians Inter Agency Child Protection Procedures.  Please contact us direct if you would like to see these guidelines.  


Always an Open Door 


Please feel free to raise any queries, concerns, complaints or compliments with your child’s Key-Worker or contact Yvonne Boyd, Pre School Home Teacher on 01506 777598 / 01506 775437.
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West Lothian Council Pre-School Home Teaching Service


The Pre-School Home Teaching Service (PSHTS) is part of West Lothian Council Inclusion and Wellbeing Service and is based at Beatlie School Campus.  


We support children, primarily birth to three years, who have an additional support need, or are experiencing a delay in their learning or development.


How referrals are made to the service


Parents/carers can self-refer or referrals can be made to the service, with parental consent, by: the Child Development Centre (CDC), Speech and Language Therapists, Health Visitors, Playgroups, Nurseries, or other professionals supporting the child or family.  


Making contact and asking questions about the service is welcomed and does not mean you are making a commitment to working with us.  Involvement with the service is voluntary. Our contact details are:


Pre School Home Teaching Service,


Beatlie School Campus, Livingston, West Lothian, EH54 5EJ


Telephone - 01506 775437 or 01506 777598





Our initial visit with you and your child


Following a referral to the service we will arrange an initial visit, at a time that suits you.  This generally takes place within your home.  However, you are welcome to visit us at Beatlie School Campus if it is more convenient.


The purpose of the initial visit is to introduce ourselves, share information about the services we offer, meet you and your child and begin to work with you to decide what services might be most beneficial for your families need’s.


We will take into consideration:  your child’s needs, your family circumstances, other services already involved with the child, various timing aspects and what services have on offer to meet your needs.

















Size of the Team


 It is nationally recognised that all services working with children who have Additional Learning Needs should work together in a co-operative way to the ultimate benefit of the child. It is for this reason that Beatlie School Campus was established. It accommodates the following services: ■ First Steps, a voluntary organisation playgroup for children with additional learning needs; ■ Child Development Centre (CDC). which includes consultant paediatricians, speech and language therapists, physiotherapists, occupational therapists as well as education staff; ■ Beatlie School, an educational provision for children aged 3 - 18 who have severe and complex needs; ■ The Access Service which helps children with additional needs usually of a physical nature, to integrate into mainstream schools by advising on building adaptations, equipment etc ■ The Pre-School Home Teaching Service for Children with additional learning needs. The aim is to create an environment which will facilitate joint working. The service is mainly for children of pre-school age who have additional needs, who do not yet attend a Council or partnership nursery - and of course their families. The Pre-School Home Teaching Service (ALN) acts upon the principle that parents/carers and professionals in local authorities, schools and support services work with relevant voluntary and health sector organisations in a spirit of inclusion, partnership and collaboration. The contribution which each makes is valued equally and regarded as complementary

















The Role of The Pre-School Home Teaching Service


Some of the services you might be offered, or be interested in, include:


Home Teaching- ‘Play and Learn’ Sessions designed specifically for your child’s needs with a focus on skills, development and learning.  We model strategies to support children in their learning and offer advice on what types of toys to use to develop specific skills.








Target Setting– With your help, we will work together to identify and focus on a small number of targets or skills which support your child in their development








Support social skills and learning together by offering support to explore and access local community groups and facilitate group activities specifically aimed at supporting the needs of children with additional support needs and their families.








To work in partnership with other professionals to share knowledge, skills and offer the best possible support to you and your child.  These professionals might include: physiotherapists, occupational therapists, speech and language therapists, playgroups and nursery staff.








Co-ordinate an Individualised Educational Programme (IEP) for  young children who are approaching nursery age by liaising with parents/carers and other agencies to help focus the child’s development and provide continuity of care.








Early Learning Centres, Playgroups and Nurseries -Offer support in the application and transition process for children moving onto other provisions; liaising with nurseries, the child and yourself to promote a smooth transition with minimum upset.








Offering advice or training in where to access various aspects of Additional Support Needs.








Advise on other provisions or support available and make further referrals, where appropriate, with your agreement and consent.





























